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EDITORIAL

Welcome to the September–October Edition of the Indigenous Law 
Bulletin (‘ILB’). This edition provides a diverse array of articles looking 
at issues ranging from juvenile justice to constitutional recognition; 
from the systematic exclusion of Aboriginal people from Alice Springs 
jury arrays to culture versus gender in the criminal justice system. This 
edition also addresses the issues of income management and family 
violence.

Submissions to the Expert Panel on Constitutional recognition have 
now closed. However, Shireen Morris keeps the discussion alive 
with an article entitled: Indigenous Constitutional Recognition, Non-
discrimination and Equality before the Law: Why Reform is Necessary. 

In response to the epidemic incarceration rates of Indigenous juvenile 
offenders across Australia, and in particular Western Australia, Wendy-
Rea Young and Tammy Solonec discuss ‘Justice Reinvestment’ as an 
alternative to imprisoning Indigenous youth, and as an opportunity to 
improve community safety.

Also in this edition, Russell Goldflam takes us through an analysis of 
the Full Court of the Northern Territory Supreme Court Case of R  v 
Woods, highlighting the systematic exclusion of Aboriginal people 
from Alice Springs jury arrays and calling for active steps to remove 
the practical and regulatory barriers to the performance of jury service 
by Aboriginal citizens. 

Virginia Marshall explores income management in the context of 
family violence. The article proposes that there should be a flexible and 
voluntary form of income management offered to people experiencing 
family violence to ensure that the complex needs of victims are provided 
for and their safety protected. 

In her article Culture versus Gender: How the Mainstream Criminal Court 
System is Still Getting It Wrong, Elena Marchetti argues that a sentencing 
process which includes the participation of Elders and Community 
Representatives, and is thereby more appropriately informed by cultural 
protocols and knowledge, can result in outcomes which better serve the 
rights and interests of both victims and perpetrators of family violence.
Kylie Cripps, however, argues that Koori Courts are currently falling to 
adequately serve the rights and interests of victims. See her article: 
Speaking Up to the Silences – Victorian Koori Courts and the Complexities 
of Indigenous Family Violence.

We hope you enjoy this edition of the ILB and as always we welcome 
any feedback you may have.

April Long
Editor

SEEKING CONTRIBUTORS
 
Would you like to submit an article to the 
Indigenous Law Bulletin? 
 
If you are a student, practitioner, part of a 
community organisation, or are simply concerned 
about issues affecting Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people, the ILB wants to hear from 
you!  We welcome contributions from Indigenous 
and non-Indigenous authors, on a wide range 
of topics.  For more information, please visit our 
website at www.ilc.unsw.edu.au, or contact the 
Editor at ilb@unsw.edu.au.

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders are advised that this publication may 
contain images of deceased persons.


